
Hello,

I wanted to say thank you for your help with the pavilion. I appreciate all the donations, continuous support,
and help! It took 18 months of hard work to complete fundraising, obtain materials, and then to build the
actual pavilion (January 2023 – August 2024). I am so glad that I chose this project, because of the challenge. 

Many scouts before me considered this project, but when they looked at the cost and how much effort it
would take, they decided to pass. I thought of the pavilion as an incredibly significant part of the parish and
the school. I wanted to be the person that would rebuild it due to it looking unsafe to use and a broken roof. I
am so glad that I stuck with the project, because of all the amazing people that supported me along the way. I
am happy to see that the pavilion is getting  much more use than before, including church groups,
neighborhood members, and the school. It is extremely exciting to see everyone using something that I spent
so much time on for the past year and a half. 

This project also helped me complete my rank of Eagle Scout, which I earned on August 21. I began as a Cub
Scout from Tiger to the highest rank in Cub Scouts, Arrow of Light. When I entered the fifth grade, I was
introduced to Boy Scouts.

I am glad that I went into Cub Scouts and then entered Boy Scouts. I have made so many great memories
along the way. I also want to thank all the people that helped me from when I was a Tiger in first grade all the
way up to today.  This includes my amazing parents, patrol leaders and scoutmasters that led me. I can stay in
the Troop until I am eighteen, and I plan to help as much as I can, now that I am an Eagle Scout. I have also
become more active in the OA (Order of the Arrow) side of Boy Scouts. (Honor Society of Boy Scouts)
Recently, I went on an OA trip to Colorado with Father Lease, and his council for a National OA Conference,
this was my best memory from scouting- it was amazing. 

I am happy that I stuck with Scouting, and I will never forget all my experiences. I am so grateful for everyone
who supported me in the project and over the years. I really appreciate every one of you. 
 
Thank you, 

Carter Malesic from Troop 23 
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The Vision

DONATIONS OF MATERIALS &

PROFESSIONAL SERVICES
Kenny Masonary Inc:    Concrete Labor & Expertise

Pennsy Supply:    Concrete and Stone

Nutec Design, Inc:    Structural Engineering Review

BHC Architects:    Creation of Rendering

JDB Engineering, Inc:    Drafting and Electrical Review

Tractor Supply:    Paint

Home Depot:    Fasteners

Lowe's:    Caulking

Walizer Interior Renovations:    Professional Guidance

Wengerts Home Center:    Aluminum Flashing

FINANCIAL DONATIONS
Parishioners  of Saint Catherine Laboure

Friends and Family of the Malesic's

McNaughton Homes

Millerstown Moose Lodge 925

American Legion Post 272

American Legion Post 998

Wiedeman Funeral Home

Troop 23 Eagle Fund
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